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Good afternoon, it’s 1 o’clock. I’m David Lukan. 
The Headlines

· G5 arrive in Nairobi – plan meeting with opposition leader Riek Machar

· Radio Miraya correspondent reports from Mundri West 
· Lakes State government withholds county financing over poor accountability
The advance team of the former political detainees has arrived in Nairobi, Kenya.  
The team of five, touched down at Nairobi’s Jomo Kenyatta International Airport this morning, after holding a series of meetings with the SPLM party leadership in Juba.  
Speaking on departure from Juba, Cirino Hiteng described their visit as successful. 

Hiteng: “We believe that our mission has been very successful, and I think our visit to Juba is a culmination of our decision that we must engage the SPLM leadership in the country and we will as well engage the SPLM in Opposition so that there is nothing that is difficult that we can’t agree on. We will go back and brief our colleagues and work together and expedite this process.”
Acting SPLM Secretary General Ann Itto said the team is expected to meet the leader of SPLM in the opposition, Riek Machar, and make an appeal to end the war.

Itto: “The advance team will also go and try to talk to Riek Machar and appeal to him and his group on the issue of re- unification of the SPLM and most importantly why we must stop the war and bring peace to South Sudan, and if the trip to Pagak is as successful as it is here, I think we are seeing the dawn of peace in south Sudan.”
Life is slowly returning to normal in Mundri West in Western Equatoria, after days of unrest.  

Radio Miraya reporter Martin Siba visited Mundri this morning and said calm is returning as people are being encouraged to return to their homes.  

Martin Siba tells us in this report that organized forces are securing the area.  

A total 23 people, including 11 soldiers were killed and 8 wounded in the recent insecurity.
The Lakes State Ministry of Finance is withholding funding for six counties after they failed to submit their financial reports. 

Dut Riak, the Director General in the Ministry of Finance, says Cuiebet, Wulu, Yirol West, Yirol East, Rumbek East and Awerial counties have not presented papers to account for how they used the money that was sent out earlier.   

Dut Riak says the money will not be released until full accountability has been provided.  
He says they are waiting for reports from as far back as August last year.  

Riak: “Those counties who brought in their financial reports about the usage of conditional operating costs, we are prepared now to release their salaries. There are some counties that have brought in their operating cost financial report on how the operation cost has been used. But if there is no financial report we suspend the money until you bring the financial report, explaining how you used the money because this money we are accountable to it by the national government.  If the county is quick to bring in their report, its financial report, the quicker the money will be released. “

The National Constitutional Review Commission says the ongoing conflict has made it difficult for them to conduct business. 

By the start of the conflict in 2013, the commission had started civic education and gathering views from the public for the formulation of a permanent constitution for the country. 

Commission Chairperson Akolda Tier says the crisis coupled with a lack of funding has forced them to suspend their work.  

Tier: “We will resume if peace comes. According to parliament, up to now we have been extended three years, and then the speculation that during this period the peace agreement may be arrived at and it will become clear really what kind of Southern Sudan we have. And the situation will also become possible for us to visit the states and talk with the people about what kind of the constitution they need. There is hardly anything that the commission is doing apart from having a second look at the parts we have actually revised. The parts we have revised include the bill of rights, they include the executive, they include the legislature and the Judiciary, and these are the parts we have actually revised.”
The Commission chairperson made the remarks while meeting with a national gender working group under the umbrella of South Sudan women’s empowerment network. 

The ladies from across the country want women’s issues mainstreamed in the constitution. They included members of parliament, civil society, and women from the grass roots level.
Public officials in Central Equatoria have been given seven days to declare their wealth.  

The state anti-corruption commission enforced a constitutional requirement in April this year, for all state and county officials from grades 1-5 to make declarations of their assets and income within 30 days.  

Emmanuel Khamis, chairperson of the anti-corruption commission, says they have extended the exercise because of the poor response.  

Khamis warns that officials who do not adhere to the requirement could face legal action.

Khamis: “The state anti-corruption commission has given a period of seven days to declare their incomes. It is very unfortunate that most of the state advisors, ministers and members of parliament have not yet responded despite receiving the forms.  This is an indication of irresponsibility, lack of commitment and lack of respect to the state constitution, which is the supreme law of the state. I strongly warn those individual advisors and ministers who are reluctant to adhere to this constitutional requirement to better reconsider their negative feelings towards this process. Otherwise, the likely consequences will follow them to their graves.  Let me assure you the anti-corruption commission already has advance data of the incomes, liabilities of the individuals. What we are doing is to get this information to verify what is available.”

The commission chairperson says names of defaulters are already being published in the media. 

You are listening to Radio Miraya News
The economic crisis is taking a toll on students.  We visited Juba Diocesan Model Secondary School and spoke with some students there.  They say basic costs of transport and feeding are becoming increasingly difficult to meet.  

Student’s voxpops:
“The situation is currently very bad, especially for us as the students. It is difficult to get transport because there is no fuel, and it affects us. We usually come to school very late.”
“Where buying a breakfast even in the school here is becoming high, you will not get three pounds to buy a sandwich. So what I want to say is that the increase in dollar, it should be reduced. It should not be high.”
“Now if you go to the black market you get a lot of dollars instead of the banks. What I am thinking -- if the government can provide from the central bank and give straight to the commercial banks in the country, it will help people get more interest. Then it will reduce it and then also the prices in the market will reduce.”

We also spoke with Charity Korir, an English teacher at the private secondary school.  She says her salary, which she receives in pounds, may no longer allow her to meet her responsibilities. 

Korir: “Actually, the little you get as salary you are not being paid in dollars. So maybe when you want to send something outside, because you might be having children who are studying abroad, it becomes very hard. You get your little salary; you change it in black market because you cannot get money in the bank. Of course it will be like you are working for nothing and even if you use the SSP, go to the market as we are speaking now, you buy things yesterday, you go today and you find the price has hiked. So this dollar thing has brought a lot of ham and if it continues like this I don’t know where we are heading to.”  

By Thursday morning the exchange rate of the South Sudanese pound on the black market stood at 1,000 pounds for one US dollar.
The government of Eastern Equatoria is in talks with authorities in neighbouring Kenya, over a border dispute.  
There has been a long-standing disagreement between the Toposa communities of Nadapal and the Turkana of Kenya over ownership of a stretch of land in the border area.  

Recently, there were also reports that Kenyan authorities had closed water supply to Nadapal.  

Eastern Equatoria Governor Louis Lobong Lojore is assuring communities that the matter is being resolved. 

Lojore: “We have raised the issue with the national government and the government in Juba. We have even sent a delegation to talk to the Kenyan government to allow local people to graze and access water points.  The people who are not happy are the locals, not the government of South Sudan. It is the locals who think they are being prevented by the authorities of Kenya to go to the water points, but our relationship with Kenya and the government at the border is OK.”
In regional news
Burundi has announced it is postponing both parliamentary and presidential elections that were due this month.
No new dates have been set but a government spokesperson says they would be announced by the country's electoral commission shortly.

The move follows weeks of political turmoil that saw a failed coup attempt after President Pierre Nkurunziza announced he would be standing for a third term.
The parliamentary elections had been scheduled to take place on Friday and the presidential poll on 26 June.
And in sports
The Cobra volleyball team left for Rwanda yesterday to participate in the Rwanda genocide memorial tournament, scheduled for 6th and 7th June. 

The two-day competition has attracted teams from Kenya, Uganda, Burundi and Tanzania.

The Cobra volleyball team will proceed to Kampala for the Dr. Aporu Akol volleyball championship which is scheduled to begin on 10th June.
To end the news, here are the headlines once again.
· G5 arrive in Nairobi – plan meeting with opposition leader Riek Machar

· Radio Miraya correspondent reports from Mundri West

· Lakes State government withholds county financing over poor accountability 
And that’s Radio Miraya News.
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